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Concerning Teachers’ Rights
Direct Dialogue with Senior Officers of the University
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The following is a brief report of the main issues that CUTA faced in the past year. If members
have any comments, please discuss during the coming Annual General Meeting (AGM).

During this year, CUTA uses various means such as the joint questionnaire survey with
CUSA (Chinese University Staff Association), direct contact by Council and Executive
Committee members, and email to collect opinions from members. Our representatives keep
good contacts with the university administration in various committees and special meetings to
reflect opinions collected. Some issues have received positive feedback while others still need
our continuous efforts. The following are examples of issues that we had communicated with the
university administration. First, the university adopted a new on-line performance evaluation
system last year and created a lot of confusion. We have conveyed members’ comments to the
university especially about the transparency and unified treatment among various faculties and
departments. It appears that colleagues get more familiar with the system this year but there are
still rooms for improvement in transparency and allowing colleagues to provide their comments
and opinions before the performance evaluation is finalized. One example of our suggestion is
that the university may make the information about members of DAPC and FAPC easily
available to all colleagues.



Second, concerning the participation of teaching track colleagues in department and faculty
boards, and Senate, these colleagues are allowed to join those administrative bodies this year.
However, a quota was set for department board in the way that the number of teaching track
colleagues cannot exceed 30% of colleagues of professorate grade. It is CUTA’s position that
30% is too low and has reflected this opinion to the university. As the term of teaching
colleagues in department boards is three years, the university agrees to review before the end of
their term. Our position is that so far as the number of teaching track colleagues is not larger than
the number of professorate grade colleagues, all of them should be allowed to be in the
department board. Third, we did not hear comments from “teaching fellow” anymore and we
hope that this issue has been settled. Fourth, there is little progress in revising the retirement age
policy as it involves serious financial implications and other concerns. However, the university
agrees to explore the possibility of revising this policy.

Fifth, we do not hear progress in the re-organization of the university Council this year. We
understand that it involves changes in the university Ordinance and so it takes time. We will
continue to urge the university to speed up the process. Sixth, the university has made some
changes in the medical benefit recently. We approached the university and understand that the
intention is to help colleagues who may involve in very serious medical problems. The university
has stated that it is not about cost reduction. We suggest the university to provide more concrete
data in communicating with colleagues to avoid misunderstanding. Seventh, there are more than
200 staff quarters on campus that are rented to colleagues. As demand for these quarters is
increasing, the university has changed its policy of allocation and there are some complaints
from colleagues. We asked the university and learned that these quarters are not part of the
benefits allowed by the UGC. Thus, the rental arrangement cannot be subsidized. The university
has agreed to provide clear information to affected colleagues about changes in rental
arrangement. Eighth, the university has announced the policy on handling information to protect
colleagues’ privacy. We will follow its effectiveness and communicate with the university if
necessary.

Ninth, we have reflected some colleagues’ requests on various matters and some of them
may be put into practices by the university. These include providing more spaces for staff
associations to organize staff activities, finding a larger place for the supermarket to improve its
services, and setting up of breast-feeding rooms. Tenth, we found out that a lot of personnel
policies of the university have been distorted at department or faculty level. There is certainly
room for improvement in this regard. Eleventh, we have communicated with the university that
budget cuts at department levels would have serious negative impact on research and teaching
quality. We wish the university would handle this matter with careful consideration.

Two special events happened this year. First, when we are planning with CUSA to conduct
employee opinion survey, the university is considering the second term of Professor Sung as
Vice-Chancellor. We therefore added a question in the questionnaire and gave the results to the
university. Second, the class boycott organized by the Hong Kong Student Federation started at
the end of September this year and it led to the “Occupy Central” movement. We received two
types of enquires from members. The first one is about CUTA’s position in this matter. We
explained that CUTA is an independent labor union. According to our Constitution, our duties
only cover those about the employment relations and conditions with the university. Thus, we



will not have any specific position for other matters. The second type of enquiry is about
teachers’ arrangement to accommodate students participating in the boycott. We believe the
university has provided reasonable guidelines and hope that colleagues will not be in difficult
positions.

With regard to the internal affairs of CUTA, we continue to use email to communicate and
solicit members’ opinions so that we can reflect them to the university more efficiently. The
operation of our webpage is smooth and colleagues can get on it through the university website
or directly go into it (http://www.cuhk.edu.hk/cuta). Unfortunately, the university still does not
provide the softcopy of the email address of all the teachers to us because of privacy concern.
We will continue to ask for this resource. At the time being, we hope our members can help
provide information of CUTA to other teachers and ask them to join us.

Similar to the past, we continue to serve some colleagues by providing professional advices
and helping them to resolve some difficulties in this year. Some of the results are satisfactory but
some of them are suboptimal. As these cases involve personal privacy, we will not report them in
details here.

As an overall summary for this year, we have maintained a fair relationship with the
university. We keep good communication with the JCC (joint Consultative Committee)
Chairman, Professor FOK Tai-fai (Pro-VC). However, similar to past years that we are facing a
difficult environment of the higher education sector in Hong Kong, we should not be over
optimistic about the working environment and future salary and benefits. We hope that more
colleagues can join CUTA and participate in our work to further improve our working
environment and obtain better results in teaching and research. We sincerely hope that the
university management can understand and respect the opinions of front-line teachers in creating
a better future for our university.

Please complete the reply slip or notify us by calling 3943-8997 or email
cuta@cuhk.edu.hk if you can attend the Annual General Meeting.



